Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

[image: image1.jpg]


Wednesday, November 9, 2016
Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, November 9, 2016

Present:

David Yang – Club Manager (DY)

Val Cuthbert, Secretary (VC) 

George McLachrie - President (GM)

David Pel, Treasurer (DP)
Tony Mazzucco – Tournament Director (TM)

Mary Flynn, Women’s League Director (MF)
Mike Hopkins (MH), Membership Director (MH)
Lawrence Kumar – Vice President (LK)
Caroline Sporer-Tuhten – Junior Director (CS)

Peter Upper – Men’s League Director (PU)

Absent 

Kenny Wong – Director at Large (KW)

Graham Youde – Operations Director (GY)
Approval of the Draft Agenda
· The agenda was approved.

Adoption of the Previous Minutes 

· The previous minutes were approved. 

New Business

Welcome to Caroline and Peter.  Thank you for joining the Board

Christmas Dinner Confirmation.  

· The December board meeting is December 7th at the Vancouver Golf Club.  15 people will be attending.  
Society Act Update
· George will be getting two quotes from law firms to assist the club in writing the new constitution. 

AGM feedback
· There was a good turnout, members had time to speak.

· It appears to be beneficial to combine the awards with the AGM as it appears to bring out more people.  

· There was a suggestion from a club member (Lisa) to have the constitution include a clause that states that motions to be discussed at the AGM go out to the membership xx number of days prior to the meeting.

50th Anniversary Celebrations for BTC

· This will be planned for the summer, should be 5 – 7 days.  Include past presidents, former members.  Invite the Mayor, Parks board representative, etc. 

Update on New Member’s Social

· There was a full house at the social.  New members were called to advise them of the social.
New Bubble Quote Review

· The bubble will cost more than originally planned.  The grade beam will cost approx. $100,000 to $150,000.

FOBs

· Will program existing cards to work with it.  The cost is $4,000.00.  This includes cleaning up the cable and tying it into the burglar alarm.
Tennis Canada/BTC

· They should have potential sites available sometime in December.  Once we have more information we will schedule a general meeting.  
T Shirt Sales Promotion

· They will be sold for $11.00.
Pay and Play Discussion/Unauthorized coaching.

· Pay and play members pay a fee and then an hourly court rate.  Unauthorized coaching has been observed on the pay and play courts as well as other courts. 

· The board agreed to amend the club rules.  If a member is observed coaching or with a non-club coach they will receive one warning.  If it happens a second time they will receive a permanent suspension.  David will send out an e mail to club members advising them of the amended rule.

Letters/Comments from members

· Lawrence has received several e mails from members advising him that they are having problems booking courts in the evening and on weekends.  
· One of the club members has volunteered to develop and conduct a club survey.  Lawrence will ask him to do this.  
Motions for the Board to vote on 

1.  To stop accepting new memberships and instruct staff to start a waiting list.  Motion passed.
2. To ban the use of Court 5 for coaching court rental after 3 p.m. Monday-Friday or on Sat. /Sunday.  This motion was not passed.  The issue will be reviewed again in December.
3. A moratorium on expansion of existing or creation of new programs & Court rentals.  Motion passed.
Vice President

· See report attached

Membership Director Report 

· See report attached
Next Meeting

January 11th, 2016
